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Official newsletter of the  

Owen Brown Community Association OBserver  

At their December meeting, the Village Board approved 
letters to be sent to both the Federal Aviation Admin-
istration (FAA) and the Maryland Aviation Association 
(MAA) opposing the increase in airplane traffic above 
Owen Brown skies due to the recent implementation of 
a satellite guidance system known as NextGen by the 
FAA. The Board also sent a letter to the MAA opposing 

the proposed expansion of BWI Airport, as a result of the new guidance system.  
The Boardõs opposition to both changes is centered in the physical and mental harm 
that is occurring to residents due to the increase of air traffic noise, as well as the 
potential loss in home values. The Board supports the efforts of Howard County 
officials, who have filed a federal petition seeking a judgeõs review, alleging unlaw-
ful implementation of new routes and flight procedures by the FAA.   
 
Residents can submit their own noise complaints with the MAA by either calling 
410-859-7021, or filling out an online complaint form through their website at 
http://www.maacommunityrelations.com . 

Winter Snow Removal Reminder  

 

With winter setting in, it is important to remember a 

few things regarding snow and snow removal.  First, 

neither the village association nor the Columbia As-

sociation have any charge of removing snow from the 

roads or public sidewalks.  Howard County is respon-

sible for plowing all public roads and highways.  You 

can track the Countyõs efforts by going to: http://

howardcountysnowtracker.org/  

Second, snow removal from sidewalks is the responsi-

bility of the owner of the property abutting the side-

walk.  The sidewalk is to be cleared within 48 hours 

after the snow has fallen.  If a property owner has not 

removed the snow within 48 hours, you may want to 

contact the property own-

er and advise them of the 

County code and see if 

they need assistance.  

Your thoughtfulness can 

make a big difference to 

someone who is physical-

ly unable to shovel snow. 

Village Board Takes a Stand on Airplane Traffic Noise  

http://www.maacommunityrelations.com
http://howardcountysnowtracker.org/
http://howardcountysnowtracker.org/


OB D ATES  TO  REMEMBER  

 

OB Village Board Meeting Feb. 5, 7pm 

OB RAC Meeting  Feb. 13, 7:30pm 

Columbia Solar Coop.  Feb. 28, 7pm 

Info Session  

OB Village Board Meeting March 5, 7pm 

OB RAC Meeting  March  13, 7:30pm 

OB RAC Meeting  March 27, 7:30pm 

Show Time Event March 30, 11am 

 

Office Hours  

 

Monday-Friday   9:00a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

Saturday    9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon 

 

Village Office Staff   410-381-0202 

 

Craig Barton   Village Manager 

Susan Sloan   Covenant Advisor 

Meghan Pierce   Event Planner  

Kelly Kalal    Facility Coordinator 

Kelly Carney   OBserver Editor 

Joann Allen   Facility Assistant 

Joan Rampulla   Facility Assistant 

Charlie Yu    Facility Assistant 

Tanajah Hairston   Administrative Asst. 

 

Village Board Members 

 

Wayne Eldridge   Chairman 

Pearl Atkinson-Stewart  Vice-chair 

Douglas Fox   Board Member 

Robert Braine   Board Member 

Michael Golibersuch   Board Member 

Andrew Stack   CA Board Rep. 

OWEN  BROWN   

COMMUNITY  A SSOCIATION , I NC .  
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Check us out on the web and Facebook at: 

www.owenbrownvillage.org  

www.facebook.com/owenbrownvillage  

OBCA now takes credit cards for rental pay-

ments-VISA, MC, Discover and AM EX! 

Visit our website judycenterhcpss.org 
Follow us on Twitter @hcpssjudycenter 

 
If you have a child (birth through Kindergarten) who 
lives in the Cradlerock Elementary attendance area 
(see website for attendance area), please contact the 
Judy Center about our programs and services. We 
want to meet you! 
 
Our playgroups for 1-4 yr olds are in full swing. Con-
tact us to schedule a time to come join the fun! Our 
partner, University of Maryland Extension offers a 
monthly Monday Read for Health Nutrition activity 
for 3-4 yr olds with tasting and a free book.  
 
Our goal is school readiness! We welcome new fami-
lies! Check our website calendar for Winter program-
ming and contact us to register.   
 
For any questions about the Judy Center or to regis-
ter for activities please contact: 

410-313-8224 or nancy_smith@hcpss.org . 

HoCoPoLitSoôs Annual Irish 

Evening of Music and Poetry  

Friday, February 8th 7:30 p.m. 

Smith Theatre, Horowitz Center, HCC  
 

The evening fea-

tures award-winning 

poet Vona Groarke, 

recipient of the 2017 

Hennessy Hall of Fame 

Award for Lifetime 

Achievement, followed 

by a concert of tradition-

al Irish music by the 

Hedge Band featur-

ing Laura Byrne on 

flute, NEA National 

Heritage Fellowship winner Billy McComiskey on accor-

dion, Donna Long on piano, and Jim Eagan on fiddle, 

and step-dancers.  Through January 15, a two for one dis-

count offer is available at 

https://www.brownpapertickets.com/event/3905864 . 

https://www.brownpapertickets.com/event/3905864
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CA C ap i ta l  Bud ge t  I n c l ud e s  Fun d s  

fo r  Re n ova t i on  o f  S up re me  S po r t s  

C lub  an d  L a k e  E l kho rn  D re d g in g   

 
From the desk of Andy Stack,  OBCA Columbia Counci l  Representat ive 
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 ($220,000), a new tot lot in Dorseyõs Search ($130,000), and 

development of a new web site for CA ($130,000). Re-

moved from the budget are funds for Purchasing CAõs 

Headquarters building (not needed at this time), lighting for 

the pathway around Lake Kittamaqundi (already complet-

ed), and Outdoor Pool decking (being handled differently). 

The Budget still contains $1,000,000 for dredging the fore-

bay at Lake Elkhorn (see article, below). 

 

The Emerald Ash Borer has done considerable damage to 

Ash trees on CA property. Between May and December 

2019, CA estimates that it has spent $316,000 to remove 

Ash trees killed/damaged by the borer.  

 

Under an agreement with BG&E, new LED lights have 

been installed on the Lake Kittamaqundi pathway from the 

existing Blandair Multiuse Pathway to the Neighborhood 

Signs located in Kennedy Gardens. This is the first time 

lighting has been installed on the pathway opposite the 

Lakefront area. The lights operate from dusk to dawn. Peo-

ple are already taking advantage of the lighted pathway. It is 

a nice addition to the Lake Kittamaqundi area. 

 

If you have any questions or comments, please send them to 

me. I am interested in any feedback, comments, and / or 

opinions you may have. Let me know if there are any topics 

you would like me to address in future reports. To contact 

me, please send an email to either obvbcarep@gmail.com or 

andrew.stack@ca-board.org; I look forward to hearing from 

you! 

 
The CA Board will vote on changes to the preliminary FY-

2020 budget on February 28, 2019. The FY-2020 budget 

runs from May 1, 2019 to April 30, 2020. Since this is the 

second year of a two-year budget cycle, the changes are 

relatively minor. As proposed, the Operating Budget will 

show a net decrease in Net From Operation (Income minus 

Expenses) of $21,000. The Capital Budget will remain at 

$20,000,000. CA staff has indicated to the CA Board that 

the proposed budget will stay within the budget parameters 

previously adopted by the CA Board. Overall, based upon 

the proposed changes, CA will need to borrow about 

$7,220,000 to cover expenses related to capital projects.  

  

For the Operating Budget, staff submitted changes which 

will result in $162,000 increase in income and $183,000 

increase in expenses, thus the net decrease in Net From 

Operations of $21,000. Income is now projected to be 

$77,151,000 and Expenses are projected to be $73,344,000. 

Staff has proposed a Single Parent with  

One Child (14 years & younger) discount for Fit, Fit & 

Play, and Golf Fit & Play. Rationale is that CA restricts 

what children under 14 years of age are able to use in the 

fitness clubs, so a discount seems reasonable to account for 

this restriction. Also proposed is an operating grant of 

$157,300 to Inner Arbor Trust. 

 

For the Capital Budget, additional funds ($1,600,000) are 

proposed for the renovation of the Supreme Sports Club to 

include the replacement of the roof. There are also funds 

proposed for sprinkler work on CAõs Maintenance Facility 

CA Planning to Dredge Lake 

Elkhorn Forebay Area  

 

The Columbia Association shared the initial plans to 
dredge the forebay area of Lake Elkhorn and around the 

bridge near the forebay, sometime in 2019/2020 
timeframe.  For those interested in viewing these plans 
go to the Owen Brown website at 

www.owenbrownvillage.org and scroll down the front 
page to the Local News section.  Find the item highlight-

ed in red and click on either info or map for a detailed 
explanation.  (Photo, right, courtesy of OB resident, Meghan Scheffler.) 

mailto:obvbcarep@gmail.com
mailto:andrew.stack@ca-board.org
http://www.owenbrownvillage.org
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Owen Brown was full of holiday 
spirit in December as residents,  
young and old, enjoyed a Holiday 
Dinner and Concert, and 
Snacks and visits with Santa! 


